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Ray Engel, PE 
Westech Engineering, Inc. 
rengel@westech-eng.com 
 
Sent by email only 
 
 
Re: Edwards Addition Subdivision – Phase 9 Waterlines (PR#2021-105) 
  City of Monmouth (PWS ID#00537) 
  Final Approval 

 
Dear Mr. Engel: 
 
On March 10th, 2025 our office received coliform sample results and a completed 
Project Final Approval Request Form (enclosed) confirming that the above project was 
completed March 9, 2022 according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in 
the July 1, 2021 Conditional Approval letter.  As-builts were requested and received on 
March 20, 2025. 

 
The project included installation of 12” C900 waterline and 
associated appurtenances to serve lots 216 – 236 in the 
vicinity of Edwards Road and Ash Creek Drive in phase 9 
of the Edwards Addition subdivision. On June 21, 2021, 
our office received the plans, land use compatibility 
statement and a plan review fee payment in the amount of 
$3,300 upon which the Conditional Approval letter was 
issued by Carrie Gentry on July 1, 2021. 

 
Per the completed Project Final Approval Request Form, there were no differences in 
what was shown on the plans originally submitted and what was installed other than a 
minor property line and related meter placement adjustment.  A coliform sample taken 
2-24-22 at lot 224 was absent of coliform bacteria and the facilities were placed into 
operation on 3-9-22. 

 
 

mailto:rengel@westech-eng.com
https://yourwater.oregon.gov/planreview.php?pwsno=00537
https://yourwater.oregon.gov/inventory.php?pwsno=00537
https://yourwater.oregon.gov/docs/prletters/00537-PR-2021-105-CA.pdf
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This verification completes the plan review requirements. Final approval is issued 
at this time and the Edwards Addition – Phase 9 waterlines are approved for 
use. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 971-200-0288. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Evan Hofeld, Regional Engineer 
OHA-Drinking Water Services 
Evan.e.hofeld@oha.oregon.gov  
 
CC:  Matt Johnson, City of Monmouth - mjohnson@ci.monmouth.or.us  

David Karr, PE, City of Monmouth - dkarr@ci.monmouth.or.us 
Eric Olsen, Olsen Communities, LLC - eric@olsencommunities.com 

 
Encl.  Project Final Approval Request Form 
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